
City Council – Action Request Form 
 

Date: June 13, 2022 

To: Mayor, Mayor Pro Tempore, and Members of the City Council 

From: Patrice Toney, Assistant City Manager 

Council Action Requested: 

Resolution Authorizing the City Manager to Execute Necessary Agreements Related to the 

Hospital-based Violence Intervention Grant 

Strategic Focus Area: Safe and Secure Community  

Strategic Objective: No 

Strategic Plan Action Item: No  

Key Work Item: No 

Summary of Information:  

  

The attached Resolution and Ordinance authorize the City Manager to execute necessary 

agreements to receive a Directed Financial Assistance Award of $500,000 in federal Coronavirus 

State Fiscal Recovery Funds (authorized in section 9901 of the American Rescue Plan Act [P.L. 

117-2] and appropriated by S.L. 2021-180 as amended by S.L. 2021-189) for the hospital-based 

violence intervention grant, and amends the expenditure appropriations for the Special Revenue 

Funds of the Project Budget Ordinance for the Fiscal Year 2021-2022 to appropriate $500,000 

for this purpose.   

 

The State Fiscal Recovery Fund, as a component of the American Rescue Plan Act, appropriated 

$500,000 in support of the COVID-19 recovery project for Hospital-based Violence 

Intervention. Through community partnerships, and specific partnership with Atrium Health 

Wake Forest Baptist, funding for this project proposes to implement a system of care that will 

enhance hospital and community-based support services, by providing holistic, culturally 

relevant, trauma-informed care and support for youth and adult victims of  
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interpersonal violence, their families, and the community as a measure to reduce hospital 

recidivism and improve overall victim outcomes and quality of life. 

 

The City of Winston-Salem will receive and disburse funds for direct and indirect project 

expenditures incurred prior to December 31, 2024.  The initial funding request is projected to 

begin July 1, 2022, and funds will be requested quarterly throughout the project.  The project 

timeline is currently expected to extend through March, 2024.  Reporting requirements and 

project activities monitoring will be managed by City staff in cooperation with Atrium Health 

Wake Forest Baptist.   


